

May 2020 Newsletter Park Update







Pavilion #1 2016

Acquired 2015

Woodstock50 2019

Wednesday Socials Resume!!!

Now that Berkeley County is no longer designated a hot spot, the Governor has relaxed certain rules for parks and outdoor events. Therefore, starting May 27th, the Wednesday social event will resume, beginning at 5 p.m. at Pavilion #1. The maximum number of folks allowed to attend is capped at 25. Not our rules; this was set by the Governor. See https://governor.wv.gov/Pages/The-Comeback.aspx for detailed WV information.

As usual, bring your own beverages, and optionally bring any food you would like to share or not. There are numerous picnic tables and chairs to sit on and still maintain a safe distance. Everyone should make their own decision regarding masks, although they are recommended by the state. Additionally, there will not be a porta potty until later in the year, maybe.



Park Cleanup Continues

The big project this year was cleaning up the old debris in the back corner of the property left by the previous owners (the old spring house, numerous bricks/blocks, metal, tires, wood, etc.). We contracted with our new Corporate Friend, Potomac Valley Home Services to complete the work. It was just completed this week and looks amazing! Thank you to our Friends of Winter Camp Park. Your contributions have helped fund this project and additional contributions will help continue to maintain and beautify this community park.





Illegal Dumping - Warning

During the past months, we have noticed that the park is being used as a dump site for tires and metal items. Remember that the park is "Private Property" and is for the use of the Woods community as a place to enjoy the surroundings. It is not your "Dump" site. If this act of "stupidity" continues, we will be forced to install cameras and you will be punished to the full extent of the law. If this is your tire, please remove it – or fill It with dirt and plant nice flowers in it.





Friends of Winter Camp Park

The outstanding support of our Friends of Winter Camp Park participants is a major factor in the success of the Park. The Friends of Winter Camp Park was launched in 2018 to help defray the cost of annual expenses such as taxes, insurance, electric, temporary restroom, and IT and to enhance the beauty of the

Park. For the inaugural 2018-2019 Program, we had over 50 Friends who generously donated, including some with the convenience of monthly PayPal contributions. These funds have helped fund picnic tables, a shed, and paper and plastic products for the social events. We have 20 new and renewing Friends for 2020 and look forward to others joining this special group. New 2020 decals will be sent out to all continuing and new Friends of Winter Camp Park. It is our hope that with the support of our community we will be able to continue the enhancement and upkeep of the Park for the whole Woods Community to enjoy. It is open to all residents of The Woods and their guests. For more details on becoming a "Friend" Click Here.

Corporate Friends of Winter Camp Park

As mentioned in the Nov 2019 Recap Newsletter, we started a campaign to recruit "Corporate" Friends to support the park. We are pleased to announce that the following local companies, who perform work in The Woods, are the first to join the program. As you click on the corporate sponsors logos, it will take you to their respective website or email address. We welcome more companies to join in! Check out the Supporters page on how you can help.

















- If you do not want to receive any future mailings, please click on the "unsubscribe link" below.
- If you know of anyone in The Woods community who is not receiving this mailing, please forward this email to them and have them provide us with their email address.

email - WinterCampPark@wintercamppark.com website - www.WinterCampPark.com